Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT
ST JOSEPH’S CLUB
ON 13TH DECEMBER 2018
PRESENT: Councillors; R Flood, C France, S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard, L Lynch, R Ogilvie, A Perry and S Perry. (Councillors Dr. M France and G France joined the meeting
During Minute 18.121)
Also in attendance Mr. B Golding.

	18.111
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors A Crompton, P Duke, G France, Dr M France and K Jones


	18.112
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	18.113
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 1sdt November having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at;
(18.99) to read…members…
(18.102) to read…Brinscall Hall area…
(18.102) delete @ after Sam Walker

 Proposed S Perry
Seconded R Ogilvie
Carried Unanimously


	18.114
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(18.101) There was a discussion on the Call for Sites information, which was still not public. Concern at the lack of transparency was discussed. The impact on land values if the information was in the public realm was explained. An explanation of the Local Development Plan and previous experience was explained.

The Chairman had written a letter to the Borough Council regarding protection of the green belt a copy was circulated. 
(18.101) Councillor Flood reported that clarity had now been provided on the CIL income, the amount received reflected the number of properties in the parish not the number of new properties being built.
(18.101) There was no further news on the Sam Walker bench.

(18.105) Councillor Howard had laid the wreath at Withnell Fold War Memorial.  Co-ordination of the events by the clergy was discussed. It was agreed to contact the clergy prior to next year’s Remembrance Services.
(18.108) It was reported the Lancashire Parish Council AGM at County Hall had been cancelled.
(18.108) The gate on the boardwalk near the piggery had been repaired. The bus shelter at the Health Centre had also been repaired, as had the gate at the end of Railway park at Fellstone Vale.

(18.108) After much correspondence and the involvement of Lancashire County Council, Openreach and United Utilities the flooding at the end of Harbour Lane now seemed to have been resolved.



	18.115
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor C. France provided a verbal report and referred to;
The involvement of all Councillor’s in resolving the Harbour Lane flooding. There had been other issues with BT manholes following the road resurfacing.
The impact of LCC budget cuts particularly on school bus services was explained. There was a possible impact on the residents of Withnell Fold, as pupils regularly were not allocated places at the nearest High School, thus meaning that services may be withdrawn all together. The County Council budget setting process and consultation was explained. It was suggested that County Councillor Snowden be contacted regarding the impact of the budget on local residents.
The increase in the number of static caravans appearing across the Borough was explained and discussed.

The increase in planning enforcement across the Borough had escalated in the previous twelve months with around 450 cases during the year.

The various Winter Hill recovery groups had now merged into the Rivington and Brinscall Local Advisory Group.

There were some projects planned by GREAT during the following year.
Councillor France was thanked for his report.


	18.116
	CIL SPENDING
The use of the CIL funding was discussed. At the previous meeting, suggestions had included Phase 2 of the Abbey Village Play area. The possibility of floodlights at the MUGA had been suggested but on going costs meant this was not viable.

Other options suggested were, development of the small children area at Lodge Bank, benches (with arms) along Railway Park and the provision of outdoor gym equipment.
More funding may be received once work commenced on Withnell Hall Gardens (Lakeside Nursing Home)

It was agreed to discuss options further at the budget-setting meeting.



	18.117
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT
Work undertaken in November

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Withnell Fold, Withnell, Abbey Village

General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to wooden walkway Railway Park
Drainage
Withnell Fold/Dole Lane

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Bus stops

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting
Daffodil planting A674 Chorley Road (Hoghton Arms)

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Nil
Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil 

Other
Change of location of Spid x 4 & re-charging

Collect Christmas tree lights and re-insulate others.

Councillor Hardy reported that consideration to providing safety equipment for dressing the Abbey Village tree would be necessary the following year.

Knowles Farm had sponsored the Christmas trees by providing them at a heavily discounted rate.
The Council expressed their thanks to the two Lengthsmen for their work during the year.

It was agreed to invite David Hull to next and future years Christmas meal.


	18.118
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the last meeting included;

Steve Holgate- Woodland Trust information

In the Boro-December 

Matthew Hansford –request for a silhouette- The Council discussed the request from Matthew Hansford on behalf of the Royal British Legion Riders Branch. Following discussion, it was agreed to loan a silhouette to the Riders for 12 months and to discuss future use of the other silhouettes at an appropriate time. The Riders would be asked to provide information relating to usage.
Pensioners Party-St Joseph’s Club letter of thanks

Standing Water –Harbour Lane –Various

Chorley Borough Council Meeting/Development Control committee agendas/minutes


	18.119
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants.



	18.120
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING
Minor non-material amendment to planning approval 18/00822/FULHH (which was for a first floor extension) involving replacing the proposed pitched roof with a flat roof 
15 Hartington Road Brinscall Chorley PR6 8RG 

Ref. No: 18/01080/MNMA | Received: Wed 07 Nov 2018 | Validated: Tue 20 Nov 2018 | Status: Awaiting decision 

Erection of two storey office extension to existing company offices 
X & P McGuigan Civil Engineering Ltd The Old Pump House Railway Road Withnell Chorley PR6 8UA 

Ref. No: 18/01024/FUL | Received: Tue 30 Oct 2018 | Validated: Fri 02 Nov 2018 | Status: Awaiting decision 

Application for the erection of a tipi from 1st May to 1st October inclusive each year to be used for an outdoor activity and wedding events venue (maximum capacity of 80 guests). 
Canal Boat Cruises Riley Green Marina Bolton Road Withnell Preston PR5 0SP 

Ref. No: 18/00972/FUL | Received: Wed 17 Oct 2018 | Validated: Wed 24 Oct 2018 | Status: Awaiting decision 

APPROVALS/REFUSALS SINCE LAST MEETING

· Change of use of barn to create 12 cattery compartments 
Knowles Farm Chorley Road Withnell Chorley PR6 8BJ 

Ref. No: 18/00903/COU | Received: Tue 25 Sep 2018 | Validated: Tue 25 Sep 2018 | Status: Granted 

· Erection of building containing 11 kennels 
Knowles Farm Chorley Road Withnell Chorley PR6 8BJ 

Ref. No: 18/00902/FUL | Received: Tue 25 Sep 2018 | Validated: Tue 25 Sep 2018 | Status: Granted 

· Erection of 4no. dwellings 
Land To The Rear Of 56 School Lane Withnell Fold Old Road Brinscall 

Ref. No: 18/00847/FUL | Received: Thu 06 Sep 2018 | Validated: Thu 06 Sep 2018 | Status: Granted 
It was explained there had been some concerns regarding subsidence with this application.

	18.121
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
There was a discussion on the recent erection of gates at Bakehouse Bridge. The rights of the owner to put gates across the path was discussed. It was confirmed that as this was a footpath it was feasible for the landowner to restrict vehicle/animal movement by putting gates with pedestrian access.
Councillor Dr M France and Councillor G France joined the meeting at this point.

Councillor Dr M France re-emphasised the possible impact of the County Councils budget on bus subsidy for school buses particularly residents of Withnell Fold. It was unanimously agreed to contact County Councillor Snowden, County Councillor Fillis and County Councillor Sobia Malik to raise concerns about the impact on pupils who consistently are not allocated their preference of the nearest secondary school.
Councillor Flood reported on the offer of trees by the Woodland Trust. Fruit trees were suggested. Councillor A Perry explained the difficulties experienced previously with poor quality stakes and suggested these would need to be considered when planting any trees. It was agreed to check possible planting arrangements with Lindsey Blackstock. There was a group who met on the first Monday of every month to undertake work on the Nature trail who may be able to assist with planting. Councillor Flood would make contact with the Borough and order trees via the Woodland Trust.


	18.122
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded R Ogilvie
Carried Unanimously


	18.123
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meetings was arranged for 7.30pm on 10th January at St John’s Primary School.
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